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May 31, 2019 

John Ballantine, Manager 
Municipal Affairs and Housing 
Municipal Finance Policy Branch 
13th Floor, 777 Bay St. 
Toronto , ON, MSG 2ES 

And to: 

Planning Act Review - ERO#: 019-0016 
Provincial Planning Policy Branch 
13th Floor, 777 Bay St. 
Toronto, ON MSG 2ES 

Dear Mr. Ballantine, 

Finance Department 

Re: York Region Staff Comments in Response to 8111108 - More Homes, More Choice 

Act, 2019- ERO# 019-0017 and ERO# 019-0016 

On May 2, 2019 the Province introduced Bill 108, the More Homes, More Choice Act, 2019. Bill 
108 proposes amendments to 13 statutes and forms the cornerstone of the government's 
Housing Supply Action Plan. Due to the short 30 day consultation period, it was not possible to 
bring the attached staff response to York Region Council for endorsement. Should Council have 
any additional comments staff will forward them to the Province at a later date. Detailed staff 
comments can be found in the attachments. 

Regional staff calls upon the Government of Ontario to extend the commenting period for 

Bill 108 and to consult municipalities in the development of the regulations 

On May 161\ 2019, York Region Council carried forward a motion to urge the Government of 
Ontario to halt the legislative advancement of Bill 108 to allow the Region and all municipalities 
to provide meaningful and constructive feedback. The Region has a long history of working with 
the Province and the development industry to create innovative solutions in the public interest. 
We look forward to continuing this productive partnership. 

Regional staff request that the Province extend the commenting period until the first Fall sitting 
on standing orders of the Provincial legislature - September 9, 2019. This would allow sufficient 
time to conduct a more thorough analysis of the proposed changes, and ensure that objectives 
for sound decision making for housing growth that meets local needs will be reasonably 
achieved. 

Regional staff request that the Province consult municipalities in the development of the 
regulations and provide a minimum 90 day commenting period. In doing so, this may help 
mitigate some of the concerns expressed by staff in this letter and the Attachments. 
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